
MINUTES OF GOWDALL VILLAGE ANNUAL ASSEMBLY
WHICH TOOK PLACE ON 

THURSDAY 12TH MARCH 2020 AT 6.00pm

IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, MAIN STREET, GOWDALL

                                 Present                   Councillor C. Emsen (in the chair)

Councillor S. Shears

   Councillor J. Boasman
                                                      Councillor A. Markot

                                                      Councillor T. Wharvell
                       In attendance:        Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk
                                                     8 Residents of the Parish of Gowdall






  Ward Councillor C. Fox

APOLOGIES


Apologies were received from Ward Councillor L. Sargeantson
                  MINUTES 
The minutes of the Annual Assembly held on 7th March 2019, were received and confirmed and signed as a true record. 
The Chairman confirmed that the majority of the listed items discussed during the 2019 Annual Assembly had been addressed but noted special attention to the Children’s walking route – this will be discussed during the next Parish Council meeting, together with the issue of proposed Mother and Child signs. Pot holes, footpaths and road surfaces continue to be an ongoing problem but mud on the road was not such an issue in 2019.  
Field Lane remains a concern and Streetscene still have various issues to resolve.  The Parish Council have pointed out several issues to ERYC.  The hedge clippings are now so deep that residents have to walk on the road to avoid them.

Parking on footpaths is still ongoing and unacceptable.  Hanging baskets will be ordered for the 2020 season.

Drainage is to be discussed during a later Parish Council meeting.  BT service is now much clearer.

The proposed bench will be delivered shortly and will be erected as soon as possible.

LAVRAG is still work in progress and hopefully will receive more support from the Government in due course.


         OPEN DISCUSSION 

· Children’s walking route - will be discussed in the next Parish Council meeting.  ERYC seem to be unresponsive to the requests of the Parish Council and residents.  It has been noted that those children who are not normally allowed on the school bus were given permission by ERYC to travel on this bus.  It has been noted that the footpath and road where the children use on their way to school has become eroded because of the recent flooding.  Ward Councillor Fox has suggested that Paul Belotti and Caroline Lacey of ERYC should be contacted along with Richard Burton.  This walkway is now unsafe.
· Better signage is required within the Parish as vehicles especially HGV’s are causing unnecessary wear and tear down Field Lane in particular.

· Recent local floods – During the recent floods the flood banks in Gowdall held and flooding was prevented in Gowdall.  This was chiefly because of the works carried out to flood defences in the Parish after the 2000 flooding disaster.  It was agreed that the flood defences must be maintained to avoid flooding in the Parish in the future.  The river banks were inspected today 12th March 2020 and if a report is made available it will be open to inspection by residents.
Many residents of Gowdall were helping residents of Snaith, Cowick and West Cowick in the recent floods.  This matter will be placed on the next Parish Council Agenda for further discussion.  More residents were urged to sign up to the Flood Defence System.  
Items concerning the recent flooding of the area and the actions of local residents will be discussed as an Agenda item during the next meeting.  Councillor Boasman explained the Environmental Agency flood plans and he is constantly in touch with the EA.  It was agreed that all communities in the area worked together for the good of all.
· 3 pillars in the river at Carlton are privately owned.  There are 2 barges submerged.  If the 90* bend in the river at Airmyn could be smoothed out then the river would flow easier.
· Ward Councillor Fox thanked the Chairman for his works during the floods and noted that the Drainage Board should be listened to as their members know the history of the area as working farmers.

· ERYC has offered a grant of £500 to those Parish and Town Councils who are wishing to celebrate VE Day on 8th, 9th and 10th May 2020 and may need help with financing these celebrations.

The Chairman thanked all present at this meeting and promised that their queries and recommendations would receive attention via Agenda during the next financial year.
Ward Councillor Fox thanked Gowdall Parish Council for their hospitality during her visits throughout the year and promised her continued help with Parish Matters.

The next Parish Council meeting will take place on Thursday 2nd April 2020 at 7.00pm.
There being no further business the meeting was closed at 7.25pm
Signed …………………………………….     Date  …………………………………………
Chairman

